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Welcome 
Despite the rather fierce winter weather we 

have experienced this term, the school has 

shown the kind of resilience and endeavour 

that we expect from our students by not only 

carrying on as normal but also providing 

numerous enriching experiences both in and 

outside of the classroom. We hope that this 

newsletter gives you a flavour of some of the 

wonderful achievements of our staff and 

students as well as the creative, collaborative 

and friendly environment we enjoy at the 

school.  

On behalf of all us here at The John Warner 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǿƛǎƘ ƻǳǊ ǎǘŀŦŦΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ 

parents, governors and friends a restful Easter 

break. 

 

Mr Jeremy Scott and Mr David Allman, Co-Headteachers 

Jan Vertonghen and the 

PlayStation Schools Cup 

We hosted the PlayStation Schools Cup just 

before the February half term as part of 

National Schools Football Week. Lots of 

students were involved in coaching sessions 

and PlayStation gaming. We were also very 

fortunate to have Tottenham and Belgium 

defender Jan Vertonghen join us for a Q+A 

session, a game of FIFA and to meet the girls' 

football team before they played (and beat) 

Freman College. 

 

Particular thanks to Miss Wood-Thompson for 

organising the event so well and to the 

students who behaved impeccably despite the 

excitement of having a Premier League star at 

their school. 

 

A Week in the Life of an 

International Youth Footballer 
Grace Garrad (Year 10) 

Being part of the Arsenal Women FC U16 

(Regional Talent Club) (RTC) and England U15 

Squad is something I have always dreamed of!  

But with it brings many challenges along the 

ǿŀȅΗ  L ƻŦǘŜƴ ŀǎƪ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ άIƻǿ Ŏŀƴ L ōŀƭŀƴŎŜ 
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the demands of school with being an elite 

sports person following an intense training 

ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΚέ  

 

Firstly, I am extremely fortunate to be part of 

the Arsenal Women FC (RTC); they provide me 

and every player with full, unlimited access to: 

Educational support, sports psychology 

workshops, physiotherapy, strength and 

conditional and sports science support. All of 

this support helps me to become a focussed, 

responsible and well balanced individual 

which prepares me for the demands that 

come my way. 

Training 3 times a week, and travelling away 

on Saturdays, means I need to be very 

organised and disciplined!  I need to keep on 

top of my homework and maintain a healthy 

diet!  I am extremely focussed, determined 

and passionate about achieving my goals.   

 

For an athlete in any sporting field, to be 

successful it is obvious that you must be 

properly prepared physically in order to cope 

with the challenges in training and 

competition.  The demands of sport, 

particularly at elite level mean that physical 

condition alone is not enough to ensure 

success.  The mental strength of an elite 

sports person makes the ultimate difference.  

So that is why I believe psychology is now a 

critical part of being a sports person.  This 

same attribute of mental strength can be 

applied to any situation in life, whether it is in 

the sporting field, preparing for an exam or 

simply coping with school life!   Mental 

preparation, decision making at vital times, as 

well as learning to cope with pressure can 

help you to   succeed.  Getting this approach    

right, ensures you have the right tools to deal 

with mental challenges and anxieties.  

¸ƻǳ ƳŀȅōŜ ōŜ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ άǘƘŀǘ ǎƻǳƴŘǎ ƎǊŜŀǘΣ 

ōǳǘ Ƙƻǿ Řƻ L ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻƻΚέ L 

understand the importance of succeeding at 

school and I try hard to use the skills I am 

learning in my sport to succeed at school too! 

I always give maximum effort and try to focus 

on personal effort and accomplishments and 

that way I feel success and satisfaction when I 

learn something new and improve my skills. I 

try to have a healthy balance between striving 

for excellence and having fun in the process!  

²Ƙȅ ƴƻǘ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ά!ƛƳ ŦƻǊ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜΣ ƴƻǘ 

ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘƛƻƴέΤ ŀŎŎŜǇǘƛƴƎ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǘōŀŎƪǎ ƛƴ 

anything you do is all part of the process.  
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Whatever I prepare for, an exam at school or 

a football match, training session or a fitness 

test, I am prepared mentally and physically 

ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ Řƻ Ƴȅ ōŜǎǘΧŀƴŘ Ƴȅ ōŜǎǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 

best I can do!   

Some would say I have a growth mind-set and 

by giving maximum effort I am able to find 

success in learning and improving.  I am so 

determined in everything I do and try to use 

ǎŜǘōŀŎƪǎ ŀǎ ŀ ƳƻǘƛǾŀǘƛƻƴΧΦ  L Řƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ L ƘŀǾŜ 

a hardiness and mental toughness about me!  

This proactive approach seems to help me 

cope with the demands of school and sport 

and gives me control and commitment and a 

sense of challenge! 

Cƻƭƭƻǿ ȅƻǳǊ ŘǊŜŀƳΧΦ ōŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ 

believe! 

άYŜŜǇ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎΣ ŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ƴƻ ƻƴŜ ƛǎ 

ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎέ 

Rugby Champions 

County Shield U15 Rugby Champions! 

Congratulations to our brilliant year 9 and 

year 10 boys who won the county shield final 

at OAs Rugby Club 33-15 on March 14th 

against Simon Balle School. 

 

Star Students 

Congratulations to the following students who 

received star student nominations for their 

work in the first half of the spring term 2018. 

Professional Studies 

 

Languages 

 

Science 

 

Mathematics 

 

PE 

 

Humanities 

 

Tate Fitzgerald 11CA Business StudiesAspiration

Connor Cole 8EL ICT Respect

Hollie Bridge 11CA Business StudiesEndeavour

Ellie Eustace 13E Hospitality Creativity

Marta Bialozyt 7EE ICT Participation

Holly Morgan 7MY Languages Aspiration

Alexandra Radoslavova9EL Languages Respect

Thomas Brown 7CA Languages Endeavour

Jorja O'Grady 9EL Languages Creativity

Thomas Georgiou 8LW Languages Participation

Rishi Aggarwal 11MA Science Aspiration

Benjamin Reeves 7EE Science Respect

Scarlet Sayers-O'Shea7LW Science Endeavour

Jordan Eggenton 7EL Science Creativity

Freddie Suggitt 7CA Science Participation

Henry Henson 11MA Mathematics Aspiration

Grace Codlin 7EE Mathematics Respect

Charlie Difrancesco 11EL Mathematics Endeavour

Ethan Sheehan 10BA Mathematics Creativity

Brooke Fraser 11CA Mathematics Participation

Ross Frazer 10EL PE Aspiration

Oliver Dino 10MY OCR Sport Respect

Seren Miller 7CA PE Endeavour

Abbie Scott 8BA PE Creativity

Holly Major 8LW PE Participation

Lia Rose Woodward 11EE History Aspiration

Georgia Sprake 11RA Sociology Respect

Sophie Barber 13A Politics Endeavour

Joshua Halsey 11EL RE Creativity

Saskia Fortune 11EL Geography Participation



 
 

Newsletter ς March 2018 
Performing Arts 

 

Art, Design and Technology 

 

English 

 

Arts 

Golden Oldies 
Oh What a Night!  Our packed 

audience relived a night of nostalgia as the 

students performed to songs from the 50s 

to the 80s last night. 

 

 

 

All the students who took part in the charity 

concert were magnificent and showed true 

professionalism they were a credit to the 

school, parents and the cause that we were 

raising money for.  Everyone has worked 

really hard over the months and all our hard 

work paid off in raising £500 for the Royal 

Brompton and Harefield Hospital Charity.    

 

We take great pride in the work we do for 

charity throughout the year for so many 

worthy causes and it was a pleasure to have 

done something for a charity that is close to 

the hearts of those living in our local 

community. 

I would like to take this opportunity in 

thanking Deanne Tucker and Sue Carey for all 

their support over the past months in helping 

me put on this musical extravaganza. 

Jill Bertolone 

 

Sofia Siracusa 10EE Music/drama Aspiration

Jack Davies-Poulter 7LW Music Endeavour

Abbie Gliddon 8EL Drama Participation

Woody South 7CA Art Aspiration

Rayan Lais 8CA Engineering Respect

Megan Lidstone 11MA Art Endeavour

Francesca Hayward 11MY Art Creativity

Sneh Patel 8CA Engineering Participation

Ben Catling 10EL English Aspiration

Charlie Welsh 10MA English Respect

Annabelle O'Bryan 7RA English Endeavour

Millie Carter 7LW English Creativity

Abigail Stoner 7CA English Participation


